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Mr Benedict Lyons 
Director Airspace and Future Technology 
Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional 
Development and Communications 
GPO Box 594 
Canberra  ACT  2601 

9 November 2020 

Dear Mr Lyons 

Re: Emerging Aviation Technologies: National Aviation Policy Issues Paper 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the abovementioned Issues Paper.  
   
Sydney Airport congratulates the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development 
and Communications (DITRDC) for addressing emerging aviation technologies and for consulting 
key stakeholders, including airports, about future policy in this vitally important area. 
 
This submission addresses airport-related issues associated with the use of drones and electric 
vertical take-off and landing (eVTOL) vehicles. 
 
As the Deputy Prime Minister recently said, drones have significant potential to boost the nation’s 
economy while creating thousands of jobs. There are significant potential benefits for the nation’s 
economy over five, 10- and 20-year periods. These potential benefits are recognised and 
supported. 
 
From Sydney Airport’s perspective, it will be important to ensure that the increasing use of drones 
and/or the introduction of eVTOL vehicles for the first time does not in any way impede Sydney 
Airport’s ability to operate safely and efficiently.  
 
Safety and efficiency could be adversely affected if, for example, drones and/or eVTOL vehicles 
were permitted to operate in a way that interfered with air operations at Sydney Airport, be that 
for passenger, freight or other air services. As the operation of drones and/or eVTOL vehicles 
would not appear to be a “controlled activity” for the purposes of the Airports Act 1996, and to 
avoid a regulatory vacuum, another appropriate regulatory framework will need to be put in place 
to ensure airports and their prescribed airspace are properly protected. This new framework 
could take the form of a new guideline under the National Airports Safeguarding Framework, 
which would have the added benefit of ensuring consistency across all airports. 
 
By way of background, Sydney Airport has already closely engaged with public land managers in 
the vicinity of the airport or under flight paths concerning the use of drones within their areas. This 
has included several local government authorities and the NSW National Parks and Wildlife 
Service (NPWS). 
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In particular, we have suggested to councils that they erect CASA-approved signage in public 
reserves and national parks that are both close to the airport and/or lie beneath one of Sydney 
Airport’s flight paths. An example of our engagement is shown in the Attachment to this letter. 

The issue of enforcing the prohibition on drone use in these areas is important. Currently, CASA 
is responsible for regulating the use of drones in these areas. However, CASA does not have 
authorised officers patrolling those areas, and presumably does not have the resources to do so. 
This means the unlawful use of drones around the airport could in many cases be undetected 
and certainly unpunished. As the relevant local councils and NPWS do employ officers who 
regularly patrol such areas of public land, we believe those officers should be authorised by 
CASA to police the drone regulations within their areas of responsibility. At the very least, they 
could be authorised to issue cautions. 

The only other issue we’d like to raise regarding the use of drones and/or eVTOL vehicles 
concerns noise. While it’s still an important issue for many in the community, the number of noise 
complainants in areas close to the airport or under flight paths has been steadily decreasing over 
time. In fact, despite the number of flights growing by around 16% between 2008 and 2019, the 
number of noise complainants fell by nearly 80% over that same period, from a high of 2,972 in 
2010 to a record low of 620 in 2019. It will be important to ensure that effective strategies are in 
place to ensure the use of drones and/or eVTOL vehicles does not cause the number of noise 
complainants to start increasing again.  

Thank you once again for the opportunity to comment. If you need any further information, 
please feel free to contact me on  

Yours sincerely 

Ted Plummer 
Special Adviser Government and Community Relations 

mailto:ted.plummer@syd.com.au
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